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May 4, 2007 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

On behalf of our member and non-member banking clients located in North Carolina, 21 of which 
urrently have less than $500 million in total assets, we write to express our strong support for the proposed rule 
xtending the 18-month examination cycle from those banks that are well managed and have no more than $250 
illion in assets to those banks that are well managed and have no more than $500 million in assets. 

We have the great pleasure of representing a wide range of small to mid-size financial institutions, from 
e novo banks to mature commercial banks and their bank holding companies. Though our clients’ sizes and 
ituations vary, there is one constant that applies across the board: a financial institution’s people and, in 
articular, its management are the key to its success. While undoubtedly necessary, federal and state 
xaminations divert this key resource away from a financial institution’s top priority, its customers. 

We regularly advise our de novo clients that they are entering into “partnership” with the federal and state 
overnment; despite this warning, many are still overwhelmed by the regulatory burden imposed upon them once 
hey open for business. Periodic examinations are part of doing business in this industry, but for smaller 
nstitutions where smaller staffs mean key executives must fill multiple roles and where the only competitive 
dvantage they have against larger establishments is their people and emphasis on customer service, any 
egulatory relief at all is welcome. 

Our clients would welcome more regulatory relief, but we feel the proposed rule is a step in the right 
irection and, again, we enthusiastically support its adoption. 

Very truly yours, 

GAETA & EVESON, P.A. 

/s/ Anthony Gaeta, Jr. 

/s/ Todd H. Eveson 

/s/ Phillip B. Kennedy 
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